
  

                

 

   
                                                              

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

 

 
Mallorytown.ca 

 
 

COUNCIL 

Mayor 

Roger Haley 

213-4337 
 

Councillors 

Margaret Fancy 

923-1178 
 

Richard Marcoux 

923-2430 
 

Carson Massey 

340-6214 
 

Gail Williams 

340-7282 

 

Township Office 

923-2251 

Clerk 

Jennifer Ault 
 

Treasurer 

Sherry Reed 
 

Administrative 

Assistant 

Jennifer Dunster 

 

Public Works 

Department 

923-5074 

  

Public Works 

Superintendent 

Marvin Winter 
 

Equipment 

Operator 

Doug Herbison 

 

Fire Department 

923-5216 

Fire Chief 

Greg Halladay 
 

Deputy Fire Chief 

Mike Purcell 
 

Building 

Department 

923-2251 

Chief Building 

Official 

Ernest Tkachuk 

 

By-law 

Enforcement 

Officer 

Lianne Ruttan 

 

Library 

923-1790 

CEO/Chief 

Librarian 

Lisa Marston 

DOG TAGS 
Reminder: The fee for licenses will double on June 1st 
Please mail a cheque or pay through online banking. Pricing until 

June 1st: $12.50 for all spayed/neutered dogs, $20 for all non-
spayed/non-neutered dogs. Please send us your dog(s) 
information (name, age, colour, breed, gender, etc.) and we will 
mail your tag(s) to you.  
 

JUNE 2020 MUNICIPAL NEWS 

TEMPORARILY, THE WASTE SITE IS STILL ACCEPTING ONE UNTAGGED BAG OF 

GARBAGE PER VEHICLE EACH WEEK. THIS WILL ALSO APPLY TO GARBAGE PICK-UP FOR 
VILLAGE RESIDENTS. WASTE SITE ACCESS CARDS ARE STILL REQUIRED TO GAIN ENTRY 
INTO THE SITE.   
REMINDER: PLEASE ENSURE CARDBOARD IS SEPARATED FROM BOXBOARD 
RECYCLING. THERE IS A DEDICATED BIN FOR CARDBOARD. BOXBOARD (E.G. CEREAL & 
CRACKER BOXES, ROLLS FROM PAPER TOWELS, ETC.)  IS RECYCLED WITH PAPER.  

REMINDER: SALVAGING OF ANY TYPE OF MATERIAL IS PROHIBITED 

TEMPORARY WASTE SITE HOURS 
WEDNESDAYS: 9 – 4 pm 
SATURDAYS: 8 – 4 pm 

 

PROPERTY TAXES 
The 2020 final tax bill will be mailed 

the first week of June. The first 

installment is due June 30th and the 

second installment is due 

September 30th.  Reminder notices 

will NOT be sent out for the second 

installment. 
 

NEW WASTE SITE 

ACCESS CARDS 
New access cards will be 

mailed with the final tax bills. 

Landlords must ensure their 

tenants receive a card.  This 

card must be shown to gain 

entry into the site. After June 

30th, current cards will no longer 

be accepted. 

FOY LIBRARY IS NOW OFFERING CURBSIDE PICK-UP! 
Place holds on items through the online catalog using your library card 

or by calling the Library at 613-923-1790 during the following pick-up 

hours: 

Tuesdays:  1 – 5pm  •   Thursdays: 9am – 1pm   •  Saturdays:  9am – 1pm 

http://thecuppajo.blogspot.com/2011_05_01_archive.html
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nd/3.0/


 

 

UPCOMING 2020 ROADS PROJECTS 
Marsh Road Rehabilitation: Starting mid-June and continuing over the next few years, Marsh Road will 
undergo major improvements, resulting in a resurfaced road.  Approved in the 2020 budget is the first 
stage which includes the preparation and placement of gravel on 2 kilometers of the road, starting at 
County Rd 5. 
Old River Road & Landing Road stone maintenance: Scheduled for mid-June. 
Purvis Street Resurfacing: Section of road between Caintown Rd & Devil’s Door Rd, to be completed later 
this summer (exact date to be determined by contractor). 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

COVID-19 Self-Assessment Tool 
https://covid-19.ontario.ca/self-assessment/#q0 

Assessment Centre:  Memorial Centre, 100 Magedoma Boulevard, Brockville 
Hours of Operation:  10 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. daily, including weekends 

Walk-ins now accepted 

 
LOCAL EVENT CANCELLATIONS: 
The following community events have been cancelled due to COVID-19:  

• Strawberry Social scheduled for June 28th 

• Hidden Garden Tour scheduled for July 11th 
 

 

Building Department  
 

The Township’s Chief Building 
Inspector is employed on an as 

needed basis. He is in the office most 
Tuesday and Thursday mornings.  

 
All pools require a building permit.  Building and 
Swimming Pool By-laws can be viewed online at: 
www.mallorytown.ca 

 

ONLINE BURNING 

PERMITS 
 

Sign up or renew at: 

foy.burnpermits.com 
ALL burning requires a permit. 

 

REMEMBER TO CALL  

BEFORE YOU BURN 

613-704-6161 

DO YOU PLAY TENNIS? 
The Rec Committee received a grant to 
add pickle ball courts at the Rec Park. A 
decision will be made whether to keep or 
remove the existing tennis court. If you 
would like to see tennis maintained, email 
ray.scott@hotmail.com.  

This Photo by 

BROADBAND INTERNET 
The CDC is putting together a 
workgroup to look at issues 
related to broadband. Please 
contact the Township Office for 
more information.  

COVID-19 UPDATES & INFORMATION 
The Township of Front of Yonge is doing everything possible to ensure the health, 

safety and well-being of our residents during the pandemic. We also want to ensure 

that our residents have access to the most up to date and accurate information from all 

levels of government. We will continue to post updates on our website and the 

Township’s Facebook page (The Corporation of the Township of Front of Yonge), 

including food & meal delivery services, resources for parents, youth & seniors.  

https://covid-19.ontario.ca/self-assessment/#q0
http://www.mallorytown.ca/
https://es.wikipedia.org/wiki/Coronavirus_de_Wuhan
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
mailto:ray.scott@hotmail.com
http://suburbancorrespondent.blogspot.com/2012/06/tennis-anyone.html
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/

